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District Mission Statement: 

INSPIRE – UNIFY – ACHIEVE 

No School, Friday, November 1, 2019  

Picture Retakes, Thursday, November 7, 2019 

Veterans Day Program, Veterans Day Program Monday, November 11, 2019 @MS/HS @ 2:30 

PM 

Fall Sports Banquet, Tuesday, November 12, 2019  Meal @ 5:30 PM  Awards @ 6:30 PM @ MS/

HS 

NO SCHOOL  Thanksgiving Vacation November 27-29, 2019 
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DID YOU KNOW: 

The Macedonia United Methodist Church houses a 

clothing pantry as well as a food pantry. Gently used 

clothing is available for adults and children. As the 

weather turns colder, there may be a need in the Riverside 

community for warmer clothing. If you or someone 

you know could benefit from some of the items, please 

call the church at 712-486-2266 and leave a message or 

contact Pastor Mike Stevens at 402-669-3536. 

If you know of anyone who is in need of any of the following 
items, PLEASE contact the personnel listed below. 

Riverside Class of 2024 

 

Riverside Allergy Awareness   (Mr. Meek) 

There have been some discussions about the expectations of food 

allergies at Riverside Schools.  Here is what we consider when it 

comes to peanut/tree nut allergies. 

 

1. All Riverside kitchens are peanut/tree nut free. 

2. Any snacks sent to classrooms for birthdays, celebrations, 

or other classroom parties should be peanut/tree nut free.  

Any purchased or homemade snack should include the in-

gredient list.  A recipe is OK to send if made at home. 

3. We do allow peanut butter to be brought in a lunch.  We 

ask that students not share/trade lunch items. 

 

If there are any changes to a specific classroom regarding food aller-

gies, parents will be notified in writing. 

Don’t Forget  

 To 

Join The Booster Club 
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On October 23rd, our staff was treated to a student panel of eight students to discuss the positive impact that Riverside teachers are having in their lives. Professional de-

velopment at the high school this year is centering around creating a culture for learning and instructional practices. Most recently, our staff has been discussing the im-

portance of their passion for education, and how that translates to student achievement and learning. Given this goal/mission, our building leadership team decided that a 

great opportunity for our staff to learn would come from a student panel. We set out to find volunteers for this project and within a week 8 students volunteered. Mr. 

Kroon met with the students as a group a few days before, and asked them to ponder the four questions below. During our learning session, students took turns answering 

these questions for the group. There were many great themes that 

emerged, many smiles, some laughs, and heart-touching moments 

that came from the panel. It was a great experience for all, and we 

can't thank these students enough for their willingness to be the 

main event at our teacher professional development! 

Questions for Student Panel 

Think of a class/activity where you worked hard and learned more 

than you expected:  

How did the environment of the classroom help you succeed? 

What learning activities helped you succeed? 

What teacher actions helped you succeed?  

How do teachers show their passion and the importance of your 

learning?  

(picture and article submitted by Mr. Kroon) 
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Homecoming 
Dress-up Days 
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Nicholas Kroon 

Riverside 6-12 Principal 

Good day to all our fine patrons! 

I hope whatever time this newsletter finds you, it finds you in 

good health and happy times. It is hard to believe that the first 

quarter is already over, and we now begin the downhill slide to 

Christmas. It has been a great first quarter for our Bulldogs. Our students and 

staff have done a great job working hard this quarter, being creative, and rep-

resenting Bulldog nation well. We have had great and competitive seasons 

from Volleyball, Cross Country, Band, and Football...and the musical is only 

weeks away! 

The last week in October, we celebrated the first quarter with our Parent-

Teacher Conferences. These were held in the gym on both Tuesday and 

Wednesday from 4-8 pm (October 29 & October 30). These are always a great 

time to meet with teachers and discuss grades, expectations, and social inter-

actions of your students. 

As the final quarter of this semester begins, discuss the importance of finishing 

the semester with a great work ethic with your students. Our teachers are 

willing to assist with any of their needs before or after school if extra help is 

needed.  

Thanks everybody and have a SUPER November! 

#weRriverside 

Great Western Teacher of the Year:  Cole Chapin 

Cole grew up just outside of Carson and graduated from Treynor High School in 2012.  He 

went on to play baseball and study at Morningside College where he was graduated with a 

degree in Elementary Education and as well as other endorsements.  After college, he 

came back to the area and has taught 6th grade reading, language arts, math, and 7th 

grade science for Riverside.  He is in his 3rd year teaching and has been involved with vari-

ous committees at the school and the District Leadership Team.  He has coached JH bas-

ketball, JH football, JH track, JH weights, and served as a volunteer coach for baseball and 

softball.  Cole recently accepted the varsity baseball head coach position and is excited to 

get started.  Cole, his wife Jordan, and their corgi Walter currently reside in Carson.  Out-

side of school, you’ll likely find Cole on a golf course, watching the Hawkeyes or Cubs, or 

helping coach something. Cole’s experience here at Riverside has been nothing short of 

amazing.  He and his family are very excited about their future here as Bulldogs. 

Congratulations, Cole! 

Nurse Nikki’s Notes  

November 2019 Topic: Dressing for the Cold Weather 

Personally, fall is one of my favorite seasons. Leaves are changing colors, 

the weather is getting cooler, and some wonderful holidays are coming 

up.  

Speaking of weather, let’s talk about dressing for the cold weather that is 

coming our way. It can be difficult dressing your children up for school 

when the weather can be inconsistent.  

Frostbite can settle into exposed skin very quickly in cold, windy condi-

tions. It is important for students to wear the appropriate clothing to 

school every day. Layers are best because the temperatures not only out-

side, but also inside, can fluctuate. That also means wearing a hat, coat, 

gloves, and socks at the very least. We also recommend bringing snow 

pants and boots if they’ll be outside during the day for activities, such as 

recess. Please try to label the articles of clothing best you can. 

If you know of anyone who is in need of warm clothing items please reach 

out to a teacher, secretary, or myself and let one of us know.  

Fresh air and exercise are an important part of the school day.  Time 

spent outdoors gives students the opportunity to engage in activities and 

get some time to burn off some energy. 

 

Please Note: 

The Counselor’s Office sends out  

Scholarship Information via email  

To seniors as it is received. 

LOCAL SCHOLARSHIPS 

Are available March 1, 2020. 
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Riverside Elementary News 

Second graders have been learning about matter.  They 

did an experiment to test which toilet paper was the 

best.  They each made a claim about the strongest and 

the most absorbent of water.  Then, they got to find 

evidence to prove their claim.  They used their sense of 

touch to rate toilet paper from roughest to soft-

est.  They also tested the strength by putting 10 drops of 

water on the toilet paper and placing quarters on 

top.  The last step was testing how many drops of water 

it could hold before water leaked to the desk.  The stu-

dents LOVED investigating to find which was the 

best!  In Mrs. Hart's class they found that the best toilet paper was Charmin Ultra 

Soft for texture, strength, and absorbency.  The least soft, strong, and absorbent 

toilet papers was a tie between Angel Soft Ultra and Dollar General.  (Thanks, Barb 

Hart) 

Thanks to all of the Riverside Elementary parents who came to “Take 
Your Parent to PE Week”! Hopefully you witnessed the fun and engaging 
ways we are helping your kids feel better, work together as a team, re-
duce anxiety, maintain focus in the classroom and develop lifelong 
healthy habits! Check out the link and/or QR code 
below to see the album with all the videos and pic-
tures from the 
week! #ParentsLovePE @ActiveSchoolsUS 

https://photos.app.goo.gl/zZCLgjWEdmhHozzr9  

Thanks! 

Mr. Johnson - Elementary Physical Education Teacher 

https://www.facebook.com/events/396878061177664/?acontext=%7B%22source%22%3A22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22%5B%7B%5C%22surface%5C%22%3A%5C%22timeline%5C%22%2C%5C%22mechanism%5C%22%3A%5C%22surface%5C%22%2C%5C%22extra_data%5C%22%3A%5B%5D%7D%5D%22%2C%22has_sourc
https://www.facebook.com/events/396878061177664/?acontext=%7B%22source%22%3A22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22%5B%7B%5C%22surface%5C%22%3A%5C%22timeline%5C%22%2C%5C%22mechanism%5C%22%3A%5C%22surface%5C%22%2C%5C%22extra_data%5C%22%3A%5B%5D%7D%5D%22%2C%22has_sourc
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/parentslovepe?source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARAf1tIgpsaTt1KRmmyV9Pmpkaud1m82zqK86ieQM6-zFAObQ-YcMpvQtUtxw3hoiRUR4DhguCFHfnLQwo5dHm0GE5fRgPDs_JFTQUfWEkKruXkRNrsputa_mPvILlg1Nww7epV1vg2jxiu5Y_6UqZULcsww-SnywZOpK
https://photos.app.goo.gl/zZCLgjWEdmhHozzr9?fbclid=IwAR0tdTWm57EdajZoBTl3TWPk4jwEOK02ibAkLKLFqltXzIwkSc11EPKKm30
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Which toilet paper is the best?  (Lisa Hummel) 

The students brought in rolls of toilet paper to test for softness, strength, and 

absorbency. They made claims and used the 

results from their experiments to write their 

evidence like a scientist. The texture test was 

opinion based. For absorbency, they used a 

suspended toilet paper to see how many 

droplets of water it takes for it to leak. For 

strength, they used suspended toilet paper 

again and stacked pennies on top until it 

ripped. 

The students decided that the overall best 

toilet paper was the paper that was both 

strong and soft. They didn't think absorbency 

was too much of a factor. The toilet paper the evidence showed that was the 

best using those two categories was Cottonelle Ultra Clean Care. 

Riverside Child Care has been attending the Eckels Memorial Library on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the month. The children are read 2 stories and followed by a STEM 

activity. This month was all about apples and pumpkins.  Thanks, Cami for the article and pictures. 

  Ady Bell and Beka Bernard showing a great example of 

Buddy Reading. Beka was reading while Ady listened. 

Thanks Mrs. Vorthmann for the article and the picture. 

Mrs. Vorthmann has shared a couple pictures of 1st Grad-

ers at the Homecoming parade. (left and above) 
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Riverside Oakland Elementary and Carson Elementary Schools had a great experi-

ence participating in the Healthiest State Initiative’s Annual Walk, presented by 

Delta Dental of Iowa. We realize that the walk represented more than just 30 

minutes of activity but also a commitment to improving the overall health of our 

students and the state! Check out the link/QR Code below to see the album with all 

the videos and pictures from the walks! Visit www.iowahealthieststate.com for re-

sources on continuing to pursue a healthy lifestyle! 

https://photos.app.goo.gl/
gcSC2zi1s3pWyhFc9  

 

  

#GetYourWalkOn2019 #WalkMoreConnectMore  

Marcy Palmer, an OB nurse at Mercy hospital came and talked about how her job 

helps the community during the first grade study of how jobs help our communities. 

Thanks to Mrs. Vorthmann for sharing. 

https://photos.app.goo.gl/gcSC2zi1s3pWyhFc9
https://photos.app.goo.gl/gcSC2zi1s3pWyhFc9
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       Go 

    Dawgs! 

Blood Drive (Michaela Schwartzkopf) 

Riverside National Honor Society 

will be hosting a blood drive 

Wednesday, November 20th from 

8:00 am to 2:00 pm. Please consid-

er donating blood. Every donation 

goes towards saving a person’s life. 

Your donations also help fund a 

scholarship that the Red Cross gives to two senior 

NHS members. If you would like to donate, 

please contact the school to schedule a time or go 

online to redcrossblood.org and enter River-

sideHS and select a time. We thank you in ad-

Puffins are BACK!  Students in Mrs. Rodenberg’s class baked samples for the juniors and the 7th grade 

advisory served the samples.  Get your Puffins from your favorite Riverside junior or contact Tammie 

Shellberg at Riverside High School or tshellberg@riverside.k12.ia.us.  

This year there is an online store if you choose to order from your favorite Junior class member.   

The link is: https://store.myfundraisingplace.com/445fce6e-4b1c-4bd7-8c4c-734b43de55d6.   

Who:  Junior Class  
 
What:  Puffin Product Sales.  Puffin 
Pastries, Butter Hearts, Pocket Pizzas 
 
Where:  All Junior class students in 
our Riverside community 
 
Why:  Fundraising for the 2020 Prom 
dinner and dance 
 
When: October 28th through 
            November 11th 

The 1st annual Milk Mile was a success! We managed to raise a little over $500 that will go towards new bags for the 

cross country team. It was a great night for running. Thank you to everyone for coming out, whether or not you were 

there for support or participating in the mile. We are already looking forward to next year’s milk mile. (Cailee Man-

zer) 

I want to thank the yearbook class and Mrs. Flath-

ers for helping me with pictures and articles for 

this newsletter. 

I may not always get them the credit they deserve 

but they make my job much easier.  Thanks!!! 

MStempel 

mailto:tshellberg@riverside.k12.ia.us
https://store.myfundraisingplace.com/445fce6e-4b1c-4bd7-8c4c-734b43de55d6
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 The Vocal Department students have been working very hard to put on the 

show Addams Family. This show is a twist on what you know and will be some-

thing exciting and new for all! The Addams Family, a comical feast that em-

braces the wackiness in every family, features an original story and it’s every 

father’s nightmare: Wednesday Addams, the ultimate princess of darkness, 

has grown up and fallen in love with a sweet, smart young man from a re-

spectable family– a man her parents have never met. And if that wasn’t upset-

ting enough, Wednesday confides in her father and begs him not to tell her 

mother. Now, Gomez Addams must do something he’s never done before– 

keep a secret from his beloved wife, Morticia. Everything will change for the 

whole family on the fateful night they host a dinner for Wednesday’s 

“normal” boyfriend and his parents." The show will be on November 8th at 

7:00pm, November 9th at 7:00pm and on Sunday the 10th at 2:00pm! Tickets 

are $10 for Adults, $5 for students and free for those 7 and under! Please 

come out and support your Riverside Bulldog Vocal music department! We 

are just DYING to see you there! (Mitchell Stover) 

 

Above:  Choir members sing the national anthem at a home volleyball game. 
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We thank Mrs. Brandon for the information and pic-
tures of the band. 

 

Congratulations to Marcos Antunez on making it into 
Iowa Allstate as a Bass 2!  
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Riverside High School agriculture students had the opportunity to 

hear from the NRCS and the East Pottawattamie Soil & Water Con-

servation District about soil health and cover crops.  A few employ-

ees from AgriVision Equipment also gave a presentation about John 

Deere technology and gave a soybean harvest demonstration. 

A HUGE thank you to everyone who contributes and volunteers 

their time to our school farm: Pioneer & Todd Williams, Agrivision, 

& TFS Agronomy.  Our thanks to Paige Volkens and Tyler Johannsen 

for the article and pictures. 
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This information was found at the site listed  below: 

https://iowadot.gov/schoolbus/School%20Bus%20Safety%
20Brochure.pdf?ver=2016-03-03-083309-953 

First up was Nicole Allen Osborn.  Nicole 

first recognized Mrs. Gayle Strickland and 

her other teachers for helping her on her 

path, one that has led to her owning and 

running her own company, Meridian Clini-

cal Research.  She shared that she has 4 

core values in her company:  Own 

it.  Share it.  Teamwork.  And All in.  She 

credited those values for starting in Oak-

land, Iowa.  As her act of sharing it, she is 

giving 2 Riverside Scholarships, $10,000 

each to graduating seniors.  One for a sen-

ior going into healthcare and one in honor 

of her father who recently passed away, 

but she also announced each of the classes 

6-12th grades would be given $2000 to do as they wish as part of her “Do Good Deeds” 

holiday she made up. Nicole was in the first graduating class of Riverside. 

We thank Erica Carley for sharing her reflections on the 2019 Riverside Hall of Fame cere-

mony.  We also thank Erica and Maggie Boruff  for the pictures. 

Next up was Donell Hotze Kvaal of Carson.  Donell was honored for her ath-

letic career that was quite extensive.  Already in the Central College Hall of 

Fame and the Iowa High School Softball 

Hall of Fame, this was a new title to add to 

her trophy shelf.  Although, if you know 

Donell, you know she does not rest on her 

laurels as she just competed in the Candle 

Queens 5K Romp! in Carson and won the 

Overall Queen (with the best time over age 

18).  

 

Donell credited her parents and Gary Wax 

among others for all that she’s accom-

plished.  She also went on to tell students 

that even on days when it feels like nobody is cheering for you, you are al-

ways supported at Riverside and whether things are how you want them to 

be or not, it is “all about what you choose to do today.”  She said that you 

should always choose to be a good person yourself and the rest will ultimate-

ly fall into place.  As someone who still lives in our community, many of the 

students are familiar with Donell and her spunk.    

The Friend of Riverside Award was present-

ed to Marilyn Mickey. Marilyn has been the 

ultimate supporter of Riverside by working 

in the district, serving on the school board, 

raising kids in the district and now helping 

with grandkids, and donating her time to 

every possible organization that helps the 

Riverside community!  Marilyn told the 

crowd, and especially the students, that it is 

important “to be a participant in your com-

munity.”  She went on to challenge the 

Riverside students to be a part of their 

community and to give their time to make 

the world a better place, just like Marilyn 

does every day.   

Dr. Mitchell announced the 

next recipient as John Hamil-

ton of Macedonia.  Most know 

of John Hamilton as the man 

who donated the school in 

Macedonia and the grand-

stand that still stands which 

was a gift to the “children of 

Macedonia” in honor of his 

son that passed away.  He was 

recognized and eulogized by 

distant relative, Mary Stempel.  I doubt we can truly appre-

ciate all that John Hamilton gave the town of Macedonia 

and is still giving in the form of the Hamilton Development 

Corporation. 

The last set of honorees for the day included the distinguished Carson-

Macedonia 1973-1974 football team and cheerleaders.  John Wax spoke on 

behalf of the team that was recognized for being one of only 15 teams, and 

the most recent in Iowa history, to go unbeaten and unscored upon after 

having been only 4 and 5 the year before.   John thanked everyone down to 

the PA announcer and the moms that fed them after the game each time.  I 

have to say that it was a fun group to watch enjoying the moment.  They had 

yellow t-shirts made, the cheerleaders finished the day with “we’re proud of 

our team, yes, we’re proud of our team!”   

https://www.riversideschools.org/vnews/display.v/ART/5d8e66db1ce00
https://www.mcrmed.com/
https://www.riversideschools.org/vnews/display.v/ART/5d8e6851392d6
https://www.riversideschools.org/vnews/display.v/ART/5d921954e025a
https://www.riversideschools.org/vnews/display.v/ART/5d9217d3809ca
https://www.riversideschools.org/vnews/display.v/ART/5d925ac69a029
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Riverside Homecoming 2019 was held the week of September 29th- October 5th. Cross Country kicked off Homecoming week by hosting a Milk Mile and with Student 

Council decorating windows in the commons on Sunday. The dress up days were based off the theme “We Got the Beat!”. Monday was Thrift Shop, Tuesday was Take Me 

Home Country Roads, Wednesday was Let’s Get Physical, Thursday was I’ve Been Everywhere, and Friday was We Are The Champions. On Wednesday night, the 2019 

Homecoming King and Queen were crowned. Abi Petersen and Dennis Pilling were crowned as the 2019 Homecoming king and queen.  Following coronation, the football 

team held their annual jersey auction in the gym. Friday was jam packed with pep rallies, the parade, and a Bulldog Football VICTORY! Saturday night our Riverside High 

School students danced the night away in the high school band/choir room. (Ashlynn Amdor) 

Enjoy the pictures.  We thank the yearbook staff , Mrs. Flathers, Caiti Smith, and others. 



 17 



 18 



 19 

The Counselor’s Of-

fice sends out  

Scholarship Infor-

mation via email  

To seniors as it is 

received. 

LOCAL SCHOLAR-

SHIPS 

Are available March 1, 

2020. 
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Let’s Go To The Movies 

Dreamland Theater 

 

 

  November 1, 2, 3               The Joker         Rated: R            Time:  2 hrs. 2 mins, 

 November 8, 9, 10                   Maleficent:  Mistress of Evil 2D      Rated:  PG                 Time:  1 hr.  58 mins. 

 November 15, 16, 17               Arctic Dogs         Rated:  PG           Time:  1 hr.  33 mins. 

  November  22, 23, 24              Midway                     Rated:  PG 13                      Time:  2 hr. 18 mins. 

  November 29, 30, Dec. 1 Playing with Fire       Rated :  PG           Time:  1 hr.  36 mins. 
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FFA Fruit Sales 

Meat/Cheese/Candy Sales  ButterBraid Sales 

Close out on NOVEMBER 5, 2019 

Have You Gotten Your Supply? 
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BREAKFAST AT SCHOOL 

Parents, did you know that Riverside Community School serves 
breakfast daily?  Every day of the school week, except for 
weather-related late starts, can find our cooks in the kitchen 
busily preparing breakfast for the students.  Breakfasts include:  
a cheese omelet with a hash brown potato, pancakes, French 
toast sticks, yogurt, a sausage/egg sandwich, breakfast pizza, 
and sausage gravy/biscuit.  Cereal and long johns are available 
daily.  Every breakfast includes choice of chocolate, white, or 
strawberry milk and juice. 

 The best part about breakfast is the cost--$1.50--which includes 
the breakfast entrée, milk and juice. If you qualify for reduced 
prices, breakfast is only $.30.  Kids receiving free lunch also 
qualify for free breakfast. 

A good breakfast gives students the energy to start the day off 
right.  They learn better, behave better, and perform better 
than kids who don’t eat breakfast.  At the elementary school, 
we average 60+ students eating breakfast every day.  Breakfast 
is an important start to everyone’s day. Give breakfast at school 
some food for thought.  (Submitted by Lori Nisely) 

Created by Mackenzie Brittain 

Created by Mackenzie Brittain 
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Please Note: 

The Counselor’s Office sends out  

Scholarship Information via email  

To seniors as it is received. 

LOCAL SCHOLARSHIPS 

Are available March 1, 2020. 

The Yearbook Staff wants to thank all those businesses and community 

members who bought ads for the 2020 yearbook.. There is still time to 

purchase an ad if we missed you. 

Please note that the 2019 yearbooks have arrived.  There are some ex-

tra books available.  Remember this was the 25th Anniversary Year-

book. 

Questions contact:  Brooke Flathers at Riverside MS/HS 

@  

bflathers@riverside.k12.ia.us 
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The Riverside Middle School Cross Country team competed in the state 

meet this past weekend. Three teams competed for Riverside including the 

7th grade boys, 8th grade girls, and 8th grade boys. Each team competed 

hard and many brought home medals. The 7th grade boys team members 

were Keaten Rieken, Riley Rowe, John Thompson, and Kellen Oliver. This 

team did a great job and placed 4th overall in class 1A. The 8th grade boys 

team included team members Mason McCready, Kyler Rieken, Dalton 

Smith, Kaeden Pleas, and Grady 

Jeppesen. This team ran against 

tough competition and came away 

with an 8th place finish in 1A. 

Members of our 8th grade girls 

team included Becca Cody, Carly 

Henderson, Cienna Sorenson, and 

Emma Gordon. They ran a great 

race and received runner-up hon-

ors in 1A. All the athletes compet-

ed well and finished their season 

on a high note. (Article and photos 

from Jared Hoffman) 
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